
 

 

 

March 1, 2021 

Mr. John P. Carr, PE 

Executive Director  

School Facilities Management Department 

Yonkers Public Schools 

One Larkin Center 

Yonkers, NY 10701 

 

Subject: LETTER OF RECOMMENDATION – APS CONTRACTING, INC. 

 GENERAL CONSTRUCTION – CONTRACT #1 

 YONKERS PUBLIC SCHOOLS 

 HVAC UPGRADES 

 SAUNDERS TRADES AND TECHINICAL HIGH SCHOOL 

 SED#: 66-23-00-01-0-206-017 

 YPS#: 10881 

 

Dear Mr. Carr, 

We have reviewed the proposal submitted by APS Contracting for General Construction work related to the 

above-referenced project. 

In reviewing the scope of work and costs proposed, it is our opinion that the costs presented are reasonable 

and complete in the scope proposed.  

Our project design team has completed several projects in the past with APS Contracting. APS Contracting 

has completed projects of this magnitude with Yonkers Public Schools and are familiar with their procedures. 

YPS advises us that all projects have been completed successfully with no issues. 

Based on this, we have no objections and recommend awarding APS Contracting this contract, in the amount 

of $780,000.00. 

If you should require any additional information, please do not hesitate to call. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Christopher Zanoni 

Vice President 

LiRo Engineers 

 

 


